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Dear parents, carers and the 
community,

It is with great pride I can share the 
summer newsletter with you all.  
Throughout a range of subjects, with a 
variety of partners and in many different 
areas around the region, you can see 
the children enjoying their experiences, 
having fun and engaging in meaningful 
real-life learning opportunities.  It has 
been wonderful to have a more normal 
summer for the first time in three years, 
and to celebrate the historic Jubilee.

We also have exciting developments 
with a new Trust website which can be 
viewed at www.teesvalleyeducation.
co.uk, we would love to hear your 
feedback.

Our Year 6 children leave us for 
secondary in a couple of weeks, having 
matured into wonderful friends and 
citizens, who have also done incredibly 
well in their SATs despite two years of 
interruption.  We all wish them well in 
Year 7.

Congratulations go to all of our 
amazing Diamond Standard nominees 
and the winners.  The courage, care, 
commitment and curiosity that they 
show and share with us all is amazing. 
I’m also incredibly proud to introduce 
the newest award - the Karen Gleave 
Memorial overall diamond. This is for 
the child or person who shows all four of 
our standards whilst constantly helping, 
supporting and championing others, just 
as Ms Gleave did.

Additionally, there are some wonderful 
sports champions across the Trust who 
did extremely well in local and regional 
events.  Learning and talent displayed 
by every child is celebrated, encouraged 
and nurtured in the Trust. We are 
all looking forward to building upon 
these experiences next year, but in the 
meanwhile, the staff and I wish you all a 
super summer holiday.

MISS K MORLEY
CEO
TEES VALLEY EDUCATION

WELCOME

Disability Awareness Week  
Disability Awareness Week is 
a week long annual campaign 
promoted by Mencap which 
aims to make  sure the world 
hears what it is like to have a 
learning disability. 

The theme this year was 
linked to the  importance of 
friendships and communities 
which we appreciate is 
important to everyone. Having 
some form of independence in 
our lives is something many 
of us take for granted and 
friends and support  from local 
community groups can support 
with this.  

Pupils in academies across 
the trust recognised Disability 
Awareness Week by thinking 
about what  makes them happy 
and the importance of friendships 
to help us feel we ’belong.’  

Some children wrote about what 
makes them feel proud and how 
the important people in their lives  
help them to succeed.  

Pupils used art to create 
mindfulness designs and 
Discovery Special Academy plan 
to use these wonderful pieces of 
work to decorate areas of the new 
academy building. 
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Sports Day

Our EYFS took part in Sports Day 
together this week. We split into 
teams and enjoyed taking part in eight 
different activities. We had egg and 
spoon races, welly throwing and water 
collecting to name just a few! Nursery 
and Reception children all took 
part and the staff were so proud of 
everyone. It was lovely to have Parents, 
Grandparents, Aunts and Uncles to 
come and watch – they were great at 
cheering the children on!

Key Stage 1 and 2 sports days were 
split over two days but all children 
were involved in a wide range of races 
and activities that ranged from running 
and jumping to throwing and shuffling. 
It was a fantastic day enjoyed by all 
and it was brilliant to have parents 
and carers back to see the children 
enjoying sport outdoors.

Camping

Our Year 6 pupils have celebrated the end of their time at Brambles with our annual camping trip to Lordstones 
Country Park. This involved three days and two nights spent enjoying the North York Moors National Park. The 
children arrived on Monday morning and promptly set up the campsite with all tents and equipment they would 
need to live outdoors for the time period. Over the three days the children covered over 10 miles of walking with 
a particularly long walk on the second day taking in the North Yorkshire Three Peaks from Lordstones over to 
the Wainstones and back. In addition to the walking, the children took part in a host of other activities including 
weaselling through rocks, team building challenges and even a talent competition. It was a fantastic adventure 
and a great way for them to celebrate after all their hard work throughout year 6.
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BRAMBLES PRIMARY ACADEMY

Diamond Jubilee
Brambles celebrated the Queen’s Jubilee in true Brambles style. We started the 
day with a whole school assembly to celebrate our Jubilee Crown competition. 
Children across the whole academy were invited to make a Crown at home to 
bring into school. It was a difficult decision trying to pick winners however, each 
year group had a very worthy winner, each winning a prize. The children decorated 
the corridors with bunting, paper chains and made flags. Each year group 
celebrated a decade from the Queen’s reign working together to create a special 
poster. At lunchtime, we had a whole school outdoor picnic with music playing. 

The atmosphere was fantastic – especially when all of the children joined in 
singing ‘Sweet Caroline’. In the afternoon we split the time so everyone had a turn 
of playing games on the field – mini golf, ring toss and limbo to name a few – then 
a craft session making a carriage for the Queen, a lolly stick soldier and an Andy 
Warhol inspired collage of the Queen. Each child in school received a very special 
keepsake book and button badge to remember the day. The children thoroughly 
enjoyed the learning that took place and the celebrations to finish the half term.

Animex Day

The Animex day was a great stimulus 
for the Y2 children to develop and 
practise their coding skills to create 
a short animation.  We used the fun 
children’s book, The Queen’s Knickers, 
as a base for our animation.  First, we 
created a story board to outline the 
main four events of the narrative.  We 
then selected a female sprite for the 
Queen and a male sprite for the butler 
who searches desperately to find the 
Queen’s missing knickers trunk. The 
children enjoyed using Scratch to 
design their own version of a story that 
they have loved reading this year.
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Road Safety 

Knowing how to keep ourselves safe is 
an essential ‘preparing for adulthood’ 
skill. To help us understand the 
importance of road safety, experts from 
Middlesbrough Environment City joined 
our Key Stage 2 classes for a morning of 
practical experiences designed to help us 
remember how to keep safe near roads.

Maths Day

We celebrated the importance of numbers 
by dedicating a whole day to exploring 
and experimenting with a variety of maths 
resources. Maths was taken outdoors 
for a physical approach where children 
completed number hunts, target practice 
and 3d tower building competitions. 
Children from Reception, turned maths 
into a creative, sensory experience and got 
themselves number messy! 

Swimming

All children in Year 5 and 6 have now completed their 
swimming lessons in groups of four to support their 
confidence in the water. We are looking forward to a whole 
class swim experience at the end of this term where we 
can show off our skills to each other and celebrate our 
swimming successes! 

World Environment Week 

To recognise this extremely important event and help us 
all remember how important the environment is, we sang, 
painted, explored and shared our love of the world. Please 
take the time to visit our website to see what the children have 
learnt in our World Environment Day in our video about it.   

DISCOVERY SPECIAL ACADEMYDISCOVERY SPECIAL ACADEMY
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DISCOVERY SPECIAL ACADEMY

James Webb 
Telescope Workshop   

Pupils in Year 5 and 6 had the 
opportunity to work with an artist 
and a scientist!  The children were 
able to share prior knowledge of 
space and their understanding of 
telescopes before creating their 
art. They learnt lots of new science 
vocabulary and were lucky enough 
to ask the scientist some questions 
about her work.

Walk to School Week

Many of our pupils come to school 
on the bus, but this did not stop us 
recognising the importance of exercise 
and being outdoors! All children walked 
around the outdoor environment of 
school each day and counted the steps 
and miles they completed. 

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 

The staff and children at Discovery had a day of 
royal activities and then everyone came together 
for a finale tea party on the playground.  All 
children had learnt to sing and sign the National 
Anthem and when they all came together to 
perform it at the end of the day, it really was a 
truly memorable occasion. 
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World of Work Event
In June, Year 6 entered the world of work at the rather plush, 
new headquarters of AV Dawson, a logistics firm, based in 
Middlesbrough.  The sessions included: surveying the scene, 
meeting and greeting their aptly named robot, exploring what was 
on offer in the Tees Valley, thinking about and considering their 
future, especially with regard to employment and a career.

Working collaboratively, the children were able to practise and 
develop: a wider understanding of the local area; an understanding 
of which companies are based in the area; an understanding of what 
different companies do and what roles they have as well as cultural 
capital focussed on agency in the local workplace.

The children were enthusiastic participants, who showed great 
resilience and patience in keeping on track and completing the 
various tasks, despite some technical issues at times - definitely 
some engineers of the future!  Two special bonuses too: tracking 
and watching a ship docking and a tour of the beautiful building and 
surrounding area, courtesy of unofficial tour guide, Mr Stogdale.

Redcar Lifeboats

As part of our local study in history, 4HM explored the background of the lifeboat 
in Redcar including, the oldest surviving lifeboat the ‘Zetland’. Children then took 
time making comparisons with today’s lifeboat service and the creation of the RNLI. 
We had the opportunity to meet the first lady to be part of the Redcar lifeboat. The 
children were in awe of her, and this even inspired some children to want to become 
a crew member. All of Year 4 finished the topic understanding how vital the lifeboat 
service is to a small coastal town such as Redcar, by the study of historical events 
through to present day. 

Dreaming of Australia

As part of their Geography topic, Year 2 
looked at the job of a travel agent and shared 
travel brochures to support the production of 
leaflets about Australia. The children worked 
collaboratively to research more information 
about Australia and why people visit there. 
Then they created a leaflet to present to the 
rest of the class on some of the reasons to visit 
Australia. The children thoroughly enjoyed this 
project and had an Oracy debate on whether 
they would like to visit the country or not. 

It was good to learn about 
the engines of the boats and 

how they were powered, 
as well as learning about 

safety at sea.

I loved the topic 
of lifeboats 
because the 

RNLI is really 
important as it 

has saved lots of 
lives at sea.
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EYFS visits in our local area

Reception visited Newham Grange Farm to learn all about 
farming. We had a tour around the large livestock and found out 
lots of interesting facts about the animals. We also stroked and 
held the guinea pigs, rabbits and tortoise.  The children had a 
great time in the discovery room, observing the bees, and we even 
had fun milking a cow. Later we played mini golf and had fun at the 
park.  It was an amazing day that we will never forget. 

Nursery had a very busy day exploring nature and 
discovering minibeasts at Hardwick Park. At the 
park, we had so much fun searching for bugs and 
looking close up at them in our special bug catchers. 
The visit was topped off with a fantastic workshop all 
about ‘The Hungry Caterpillar’. We made butterflies 
out of natural materials and had to search for the 
food from the story that was hidden in the woods. 
Nursery walked over 8,000 steps but everyone had 
the biggest of smiles.

DORMANSTOWN PRIMARY ACADEMY 

Joe Cornish Art

5H enjoyed researching the artist Joe Cornish who is a successful nature 
photographer, mainly based in the North East. He is skilled in using 
perspective and the contrast between light and dark to create mood in 
photographs. After our research, it was time for 5H to create their own 
photographs in nature that were inspired by his work. To do this we spent 
an afternoon in Fox Rush Woods.  We did get rained on – but this just 
made our photos better! The children fully enjoyed this experience and 
have been asking when they can next do photography again. 

Jubilee Celebrations

We had a wonderful week of activities to celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  
The children undertook lots of activities linked to the history of the royal family, and 
we had a whole school project of making portraits of the queen in different media 
in art which we used to make an impressive display. 

We were delighted to welcome Urban Kaos into the academy who taught each 
class “A Royal Mash Up” of dances from throughout the queen’s reign. From disco 
to hip hop, the children and adults had a great time dancing to the familiar tracks.

Mellors finished the week with a Jubilee themed buffet treat for lunch which the 
children thoroughly enjoyed; the trifle got a particularly royal seal of approval! 

Although the weather got the better of us for our Jubilee Singalong, we did manage 
to share all our singing with parent/carer(s) via Facebook! 

It was a thoroughly enjoyable week to finish the half term. 
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Dear Zoo

During this term, Nursery children were 
able to share their learning with parents and 
carers in their very own performance of ‘Dear 
Zoo’.  The children loved sharing the story 
together.  They used this as a stimulus for 
painting, writing, drawing and acting.  What 
talented children we have!

Striving for the best

Some of our Year 6 children spent some of their Easter holidays in the 
academy taking part in revision games and activities in preparation for 
their SATs tests. We were so impressed with their attitude to ensuring they 
had the best possible chance at being successful. They had a great week 
and were lucky enough to finish the week with a Domino’s Pizza Party!!  
Well done to all of our Year 6, we are super proud of how hard you worked 
to show how much you have learnt.

Green fingers

Year 5 have been growing their own sunflowers to link 
to their Science work. They have conducted science 
experiments associated with ‘observations over time.’ 
The children were lucky enough to have taken them 
home to nurture further. Well done Y5, we have some 
budding gardeners among us!

PENNYMAN PRIMARY ACADEMYPENNYMAN PRIMARY ACADEMY
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Animex Academy

The children in Y2 were given the opportunity to 
take part in a day of coding in association with 
the Animex Academy conference and Teesside 
University. At the start of the day, the children were 
asked to develop a story and create a plan based 
on ‘The Day the Crayons went on Holiday’. Their 
ideas were wonderful. We had crayons going to 
Egypt to visit the pyramids, taking rockets to space 
and visiting Disneyland. Afterwards, the children 
turned their plans into Scratch Jnr projects where 
they wrote the code to add movement, transitions, 
speech and sound effects. They created some 
amazing projects and throughout the day, their work 
was shared with other schools taking part via a live 
blog. It was a fantastic experience and the children 
worked incredibly hard.

Budding scientists 

This term, Mrs Newbold’s class have been 
budding scientists. They started off by 
learning about how some materials are 
soluble or insoluble in water, and how some 
have reversible or irreversible changes - 
heating and cooling chocolate and eggs was 
fun!  But don’t worry they didn’t eat them 
together!  They then had a lesson all about 
magnets, learning about how they repel 
or attract.  Mrs Newbold is lucky to have 
children who are mazing at science.

PENNYMAN PRIMARY ACADEMY

Making History

This term, the children 
in year 4 went on a trip to 
Ormesby Hall as part of their 
Pennyman Family topic. 
They helped the National 
Trust celebrate their 60th 
anniversary of being at 
Ormesby Hall. The children 
had a guided tour of the 
house, got a chance to look 
at the gardens and then 
designed their own individual 
squares that will be sewn 
together to make a quilt and 
displayed in the museum to 
commemorate 60 years.

Viking experience

To support the children’s learning 
about Vikings and Anglo-Saxons, a local 
historian and actress was invited in to the 
academy to work with year 3 children to 
bring their learning to life.  Through the 
use of artefacts, acting and role-play the 
children learnt about Viking life; their jobs 
and trades with other countries as well 
as their ship building and weaponry.  All 
children had the opportunity to handle the 
artefacts as well as grinding flour using 
an authentic mill stone.  The children 
thoroughly enjoyed the day and made 
learning memories to last throughout 
their education.  What a great experience 
they had meeting Sif the Viking trader!
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Early Years

Mrs Barron’s class have been making their own farmyards and 
learning the names of farm animals and their babies. This was 
then followed by an exciting trip to Tweddle Farm, where they 
got to meet, feed and learn about lots of different animals. 

The children read the story of The Little Red Hen.  Nursery 
could retell the story using actions and the class received a 
note from the hen asking for their help to make bread. They 
took delivery of some wheat to grind and wrote back to the 
hen. Making some bread was hard work with all the kneading, 
but it was delicious! 

The class had a surprise delivery of some eggs. The children 
guessed what they thought would hatch out of them and two 
days later four gorgeous fluffy ducklings hatched. The children 
enjoyed caring for them and learning all about them.

Year 3 and 4

In Geography, Miss Norton’s class have been looking at how the 
North East has changed, particularly since the Roman times and 
how, in fact, we still have evidence of their archaeology close to 
us. They then linked this to their writing, where they created some 
persuasive leaflets for visitors who may come to our local area. 

In R.E, we learnt about how colour is significant in different 
religions and we also discussed how different colours make us feel. 

The children received notification from the ‘ROAD to RIAT’ 
challenge, that the children had previously completed, to state that 
they had been chosen as regional winners! As part of their prize the 
children won £150 and, with this money lots of STEM games and 
activities were purchased for all classes in the academy.

Year 1 and 2
In computing Mrs Barron’s class have been learning how to create an algorithm 
to move a sprite in a computer program. The children had to practice giving clear 
instructions to each other to move around the classroom using the directional 
vocabulary of right, left, quarter and half turn.  Once they did that they had to program 
the sprite and then debug any errors.

They studied local artist McKenzie Thorpe and created their own paintings using a 
variety of materials such as paint, charcoal and pastels.  After sending some of the 
pictures to McKenzie, they were really proud when McKenzie tweeted a response to 
their pictures.

In music, Mr Nixon has been teaching the children how to follow musical notation and 
use tuned instruments to copy and repeat rhythms.  They can now play Twinkle Twinkle 
by following the notes on the screen.
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WILTON PRIMARY ACADEMY 

Queen’s Diamond Jubilee

We thoroughly enjoyed our learning and 
celebrating for the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee. 

All classes completed some work in class, 
including learning lots of facts about our 
monarch, her role and why the monarchy is 
important.  As part of the jubilee celebrations, 
some children designed, made and ate some 
very beautiful cakes fit for a Queen!

The children used different coloured icing to 
manipulate and create their designs. They read 
a factual book and text about her life and this 
resulted in lots of interesting and thought
provoking questions being asked. In art, Miss 
Norton’s class created sketches of some of the 
Queen’s many homes and then painted these 
using some previously learned techniques.  
The week ended with a Street Party which 
unfortunately had to be held inside due to the 
weather. However, it was a lovely afternoon to 
celebrate with our families and the community.

Year 5 and 6
All children successfully completed their swimming 
lessons, with the majority swimming at least 25m.
They learnt how to rescue somebody if they were 
in trouble and how to get them out of the pool and 
shout for help. 

A World At Work session held at AV Dawson was 
an interesting day for the children. They explored 
the occupations available in the Middlesbrough 
area and looked at programming robots. They were 
impressed with the views over the River Tees. 

Year 6 also attended a transition workshop,  run by 
Head Start, to explore their feeling around moving 
up to secondary school. They looked at whether they 
were nervous, excited or not really bothered about 
aspects such as a larger school, new teachers, new 
lessons and lunch!  (The really important one!)

In preparation for the end of term, all of the 
children  have been very busy designing a T-shirts 
to reflect their time at WPA (particularly poignant 
for year 6).  This is their art topic looking at the 
impact of costumes and how they are created. The 
children have been recording what they remember 
throughout their school life and have created 
T-shirts using various media including pens, sewing, 
applique etc. 
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Business, Industry and Enterprise Institute @ TVED

Arts Week 2022

We are proud of the communities that 
we serve.  But did you know that they 
are built on a rich history of industry and 
enterprise?

On your way to our academies, you may 
catch a glimpse of the Transporter Bridge 
without realising that the prototype for 
all bridges like this were designed by 
Charles Smith in 1973 in Hartlepool.

Film industry pioneer, Ridley Scott, 
is from the North East and based the 
opening scenes of Blade Runner on the 
former ICI plant at Wilton. 

Henry William Ferdinand Bolckow (1806-
1878) was a Victorian industrialist and 
Member of Parliament, acknowledged 
as being one of the founders of modern 
Middlesbrough.

Middlesbrough born Maud Mary 
Chadburn CBE (1868 –1957), was one 
of the earliest women in the United 
Kingdom to pursue a career as a 
surgeon. She also co-founded the South 
London Hospital for Women and Children 
in 1912 with fellow surgeons. 

Middlesbrough MP Ellen Cicely Wilkinson 
(1891 –1947) was a politician who served 
as Minister of Education from July 1945 
until her death.

Middlesbrough born Sir Liam Joseph 
Donaldson (1949-) is a British doctor. He 
was formerly the Chief Medical Officer 
for England, being the 15th occupant of 
the post since it was established in 1855. 

These historical figures, innovators and 
agents of change were shaped by the 
Teesside communities in which they 
served. We believe that industry, business 
and enterprise continue to define our 
communities. We know that our children 
are the future innovators and agents of 
change in Teesside and beyond. 

As part of our Institute, children will be 
learning both in the classroom and in 
other locations linked to our business, 
industry and enterprise partners about 
all the amazing opportunities they have 
open to them. 

You can find out more about our updated 
opportunities for all children and what 
their business, industry and enterprise 
journey will look like by visiting our new 
website:
www.teesvalleyeducation.co.uk

Tees Valley Education have been taking part in Arts Week and 
some wonderful work has been produced. The academies have 
enjoyed a wide range of art activities, many of which have also 
been linked to our newly updated trust-wide Art offer. It uses 
key artists such as Peter Thorpe, Andy Warhol and Mackenzie 
Thorpe as the key drivers of the learning as well as a focus on 
drawing in addition to other various artistic techniques.

Across Year 1, children created pieces of art work using the 
theme of ‘The Seaside.’ They created beach scenes and made 
jelly fish out of paper plates! In Year 2, the children practiced 
their painting, sewing, collage and weaving skills to produce 
some art work that they were very proud of. Other year 
groups created art work linked to their curriculum topics and 
showcased this in their classrooms. The children had lots of fun 
using the skills that they have learnt during the past year and 
applying them to a new piece of work. 
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Young Voices

Industrial Cadets - Carbon Capture Challenge

TVED recently took part in ‘Young 
Voices’. An opportunity to be part 
of the largest school choir in the 
world.  The pupils from Brambles, 
Dormanstown, Pennyman and 
Wilton Academies travelled by coach 
to Sheffield for an amazing day of 
singing.  
 
Upon arrival in Sheffield the pupils 
enjoyed lunch in fabulous restaurants, 
which included Bella Italia and Pizza 
Express.  They managed a three 
course meal, washed down with lots 
of juice and were then ready to start 
rehearsals in the arena. 
 
The three hour rehearsal was 
challenging, fun and at times quite 
active with a whole range of moves 
that accompanied the singing.  The 
children rehearsed with a live band, 
rappers, street dance choreographers 
and live singers.  
 

The children got changed into their very 
own ‘Young Voices’ t-shirt’s and were 
ready to perform. The concert started at 
7pm and was a marvellous experience 
for everyone, staff and children.

A choir of 5000 pupils performing to a 
gathered audience of 5000 parents and 
carers, including many from our own 

academies.  The children performed hits 
by ‘The Beatles’ amongst an exciting and 
varied repertoire.  
 
We travelled home tired, but pleased, 
with huge smiles after an amazing day 
out.  Thank you to all the staff who went 
the extra mile to get these children 
performing in such an exciting venue. 

It has never been more important 
to build a set of essential skills to 
succeed in life for our children: the 
ability to creatively solve problems, 
to self-manage, to communicate 
effectively, and to work well with 
others. Therefore, we invited the 
‘Industrial Cadets’ into our academies 
to build pathways through education 
and employment through an industry 
led programme. Promoting the 
development of the next generation of 
UK’s young minds, Industrial Cadets is 
a kite mark for schools and students 
seeking valuable and exciting STEM 
opportunities (Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Mathematics) .

Across the trust, pupils worked with 
Industrial Cadets to offer active 
learning experiences in STEM related 
careers, giving them pupils the 
opportunity to gain knowledge and 
exposure that will help them make 
decisions about their future. Through 
each workshop, students engaged 

with STEM subject areas whilst taking 
part in hands on activities. The day 
was designed to excite and enlighten 
our students on how STEM is fun, 
interesting, and results in a rewarding 
career.

The ‘design, build and test’ activities 
also helped build our children’s soft 
skills of teamwork, communication, 
time management, creativity and 
problem-solving.

Pupils in Year 5 across Dormanstown 
and Wilton worked hard to combat 
climate change. In teams of four, 
the pupils created eco-gardens, 
specifically designed to reduce CO2 
in the Atmosphere. Then, using their 
oracy skills, presented their ideas to 
the class.



T E E S  V A L L E Y  E D U C A T I O N

S U M M E R  T E R M  N E W S L E T T E R  2 0 2 2

TEES VALLEY EDUCATION 

Diamond Standard Awards
2021/2022

We are all diamonds: none of us start off polished, but with the right 
environment, time, support and development we become brilliant.

‘Shine bright like a diamond’

The Trust Diamond Standards are something we are all immensely proud about. 
 

It was a privilege to witness so many children, colleagues and families recognised across each of 
the Diamond Standards as part of our recent summer awards ceremony.

 
We were delighted to make the event extra special this year with the help of our VIPs

(Very Inspirational People). 
 

A particular thanks to Professor Dorothy Newbury-Birch (Teesside University), Jason Brine 
(Chair of Trust Board at TVED), Helen Dudiak (Trust Board member), Kirsten Donkin (PD Ports) 
and Sister Anita (Member, TVED) for their valuable and inspirational contribution to our event. 

 
Professor Newbury-Birch, Professor of Alcohol and Public Health Research at Teesside 

University, said, “It was such a privilege being a VIP at the event and I am inspired by the children 
and adults that have achieved so much in the last year. The last academic year will have been 

challenging for so many of us, yet these individuals have truly shown what is brilliant about our 
region in their dedication to others and doing their very best”.

 
Children, staff, parents, carers and community representatives being amazing in any of the 

four areas deserve the public recognition for making our academies, the Trust and our wider 
communities a better place. 
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A deserved congratulations to all of the finalists including the overall winners who have 
been recognised for their additional dedication in the academic year 2021-22.

 
It was very difficult to choose winners this year due to there being so many prospective award winners. 
This truly is a hall of fame of our winners. Our winners, alongside all of those individuals that have been 

nominated, are shining diamonds across our communities. 

Matilda Simmons 
Curiosity
 Winner

Pupil

Dormanstown Primary Academy 

Tina Wilson
Care

Winner

Parent

Brambles Primary Academy

Kaloyn Cholakov
Overall Pupil

 Winner

Pupil
Pennyman Primary Academy

Ted Lees
Courage
 Winner

Pupil

Wilton Primary Academy

MairiDonna MacKay
Overall Staff Member 

Winner

Learning Assistant
Brambles Primary Academy

Anton Sedgeman
Commitment

 Winner

Staff member

Discovery Special Academy

TEES VALLEY EDUCATION



T E E S  V A L L E Y  E D U C A T I O N

S U M M E R  T E R M  N E W S L E T T E R  2 0 2 2

PROUD TO BE PART OF TEES VALLEY EDUCATION
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I personally thank all of our teachers, staff and volunteers for doing everything possible to return our 
academies to a normal year in 2021-22 and what a year it has been – your hard work is appreciated!   Thank 
you also to all parents and carers for your continued support of everything we do at Tees Valley Education.

Our children have been taking part in numerous events across our academies with World Music day, 
Children’s Art week, Share a Story month, Learning Disability week and Industrial Cadets workshops to name 
but a few and Trust wide events brought pupils across our academies together this year including Young 
Voices this Summer term.

We are continuing to develop our network of professional partners at the Trust to help deliver real amazing 
world opportunities and experiences in arts & culture, science & technology, business & industry as part of 
our long-term commitment to supporting our children, families and communities.  In delivering education to 
our children we build on our area’s rich history of industry and enterprise.  Pupils are already benefitting from 
inspiring experiences inside and outside the classroom from our long-standing partnerships with PD Ports 
and Teesside University and this term some children were able to look at the science and technology behind 
motor racing with a visit to a British Touring Car Championship racing team.  
 
It is clear in this Newsletter that all our children reflect our Diamond Standards and with commitment, 
curiosity, courage and care they have thrived and flourished this year.  It was wonderful to end the year with 
our Tees Valley Education, Diamond Standards Awards winners at Middlesbrough Football Club and hear 
about the celebrations in all our academies for everyone nominated for awards during the year.  Who will top 
the podium next year… could it be you?

We all wish our Year 6 leavers the best of luck in their future destinations. You will be greatly missed but not 
forgotten!  With the Tees Valley Education spirit of commitment, courage, curiosity and care we have complete 
faith in you and we can only imagine what you will achieve.

In closing, on behalf of the Trust I would like to reflect on the legacy left by Ms Gleave at Brambles Academy 
from her tireless commitment to her community and the quality of teaching and support she delivered.   Ms 
Gleaves was a great woman and an inspirational Head Teacher without whom Brambles would not be the 
outstanding academy it is today. I am not alone in feeling her loss but I hold a massive amount of gratefulness 
for having known such a great woman.

Hoping you and your families have a wonderful summer break.

Mr J Brine
Chair of the Trust Board


